

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

April 28, 2022

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Public Safety & Neighborhoods at a Meeting held on Thursday, April 21, 2022, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Dunn, Abreu, Giesta, Council President Lopes, Lima, Carney, Markey and Gomes, requesting, that New Bedford Police Chief Cordeiro brief the City Council on the recent shootings at the Brickenwood Housing Development and on Tallman Street. (To be Referred to Committee on Public Safety and Neighborhoods, Police Chief Cordeiro and Police Union President Hank Turgeon.) (Ref'd 02/25/2021) (03/24/2021 - reading waived and tabled)

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee VOTED: To recommend that the City Council take "No Further Action" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Dunn, Abreu, Giesta, Council President Lopes, Lima, Carney, Markey and Gomes, requesting, that New Bedford Police Chief Cordeiro brief the City Council on the recent shootings at the Brickenwood Housing Development and on Tallman Street. This motion passed on a voice vote.

> IN COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY & NEIGHBORHOODS

ouncillor Brian K. Gomes, Chairman

BKG/at



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

February 25, 2021

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that New Bedford Police Chief Cordeiro brief the City Council on the recent shootings at the Brickenwood Housing Development and on Tallman Street. (To be Referred to Committee on Public Safety and Neighborhoods, Police Chief Cordeiro and Police Union President Hank Turgeon.)

Hugh Dunn, Councillor Ward Three
Ian Abreu, Councillor at Large
Joseph P. Lopes, City Council President
Maria E. Giesta, Councillor Ward Two
Scott J. Lima, Councillor Ward Five
Naomi R.A. Carney, Councillor at Large
William Brad Markey, Councillor Ward One

Brian K. Gomes, Councillor at Large